
 

 

 
 
 

Notice of New Data Disclosure Policy 
 
Effective as of September 2007, the annual South Florida Environmental Report 
(“SFER”) will publish articles or reports authored or co-authored by a non-state* 
employee only if the author(s) consents in advance and in writing to make his/her 
research and data available for inspection, reproduction and public distribution by the 
District. In addition, any non-state* employee(s) that seeks to make a technical 
presentation at the annual SFER public workshop must also consent in advance and in 
writing to make his/her research and data available for inspection, reproduction and 
public distribution by the District. All materials provided to the District will be 
reproduced verbatim and noted accordingly on all published documents. 
 
*Non-state in this context means employees in the public or private sector who are not employees of the 
District or State of Florida. 
 


